
IMPORTANT MESSAGE 
 

PLEASE ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM ON THE BID COVER SHEET. 
 

CITY OF NAPLES 
PURCHASING DIVISION 

CITY HALL, 735 8TH STREET SOUTH 
NAPLES, FLORIDA   34102 

PH: 239-213-7100     FX: 239-213-7105 
 

ADDENDUM NUMBER 1 
 

NOTIFICATION DATE: 
 
 

3/28/2023 
 
 

SOLICITATION TITLE: 
 

 

 OYSTER REEF RESTORATION 
PROJECT SITE 2 - RFP 

SOLICITATION 
NUMBER: 

 
23-018 

BID OPENING DATE & TIME: 
 
 

4/11/2023 
2:00PM 

 

THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IS HEREBY INCORPORATED INTO,  
AND MADE AN OFFICIAL PART OF THE ABOVE REFERENCED BID. 

 
 The following answers to written submitted questions: 

1. At the pre-bid it was mentioned that a government agency was supplying the rock and the shell 
materials. What is the location where those materials will be coming from?   
 
This has not been determined yet and FWC would be required to do an open bid for a 
vendor to supply the materials. 
 

2. What are the materials like? Large shell, small shell, what size is the rock?   

  As specified in the RFP documents, material will be large, washed shell and 1’-3’ rock. 

3. Who has the responsibility of loading the materials for transport?   

The vendor secured by the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission. 

4. Who is responsible for transporting the materials?   
 
The vendor secured by the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission. 
 

5. Are the materials being transported to a nearby location?   
 
They will be transported to Naples Landing. 
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